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Present:
· Cllr Nodder
· Cllr Holman
· Cllr Bell

· Cllr Bush
Clerk – Dr C Matthews
1 member of the public
Cllr Yvonne Constance

	Item 55
	To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs Bailey, Skeffington and Rawle.
	

	
	
	

	Item 56
	To receive declarations of personal, or personal and prejudicial interest, in respect of items on the agenda for this meeting. To note any changes in Councillors’ interests 
	

	
	There were no declarations.

	

	Item 57
	To approve the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 20th June 2013
	

	
	The minutes were approved. Proposed by Cllr Holman, seconded by Cllr Bell. All Agreed
	

	
	
	

	Item 58
	Matters arising from the ordinary meeting held on 20th June 2013
	

	
	Item 40 – Cllr Holman reported that she had spoken to the drainage surveyors for Knapp’s development.  The sewers will probably not be coming down the lane next to the church now as a pumping station is being installed near the folly.  The surveyors are investigating the possibility of routing sewers around the perimeter of the recreation ground.
	

	
	Item 47 – Cllr Bell advised that a Technical Assistance Agreement between the Westmill Sustainable Trust (WeSET) and the Oxford Low Carbon Hub is being signed that will enable EU funding for green energy assessment and project support for the village hall, sports pavilion and Watchfield School. An initial quote from Ice Energy for ground sourced heating for the village hall has now been received.
	

	
	Item 49 – Preparation of the certificate of appreciation is underway.
	

	
	Item 52 – The pavilion heating service has been undertaken.
	

	
	Item 53 – The Clerk has contacted OCC highways again regarding the potholes and this has also been done personally by Cllr Nodder.
	

	
	Item 54 – Gutter spraying has been added to the agenda diary. Cllr Nodder put notices up about wildlife pond digging on Cowan’s Camp to inform residents what is happening on the site.  Cllr Rawle put notices up about tree cutting on Backlands pathways 
	

	
	
	

	Item 59
	To take questions and comments from members of the public
Cllr Yvonne Constance commented that she has found a S106 officer who might champion the pelican crossing needed in Watchfield.  She reported that a district S106 officer will be appointed to oversee all S106 applications.

	

	Item 60
	To take questions and comments from members of the Council
Cllr Bush reported that Mr Jones had expressed concern about the hedge overhanging the pathway between Northford Hill and Watchfield.  Cllr Nodder will ascertain the postcode for the area and the Clerk will report it to OCC Highways.  He also noted that trees are overhanging the footpath on Majors Road.  Cllr Nodder will inform the MOD.
	Clerk/ Cllr Nodder

	
	Cllr Bush commented on the need for a consultation on bus services for Watchfield.  He would prefer expansion of the route 65 service rather than route 66.  He noted that Alan Stillman had reported a broken hinge on the High Street bin store.  Cllr Bush repaired it and suggested hinge oiling is carried out periodically.
	

	
	Cllr Bush reported that he had spoken to Tony Clark, OCC about the collapsing trench near the pavilion.  This has been referred to Thames Water for repair.  Cllr Bush also reported the grass covered section of path in Chapel Hill (near the village hall) to Mr Clark.
Cllr Bush noted that Penny Hooks now make benches and that it may be a good idea to purchase one for the village in the future.
	

	
	
	

	Item 61
	To address burial matters
	

	
	There were none
	

	Item 62
	To address planning matters - 
	Clerk

	
	· P13/V1339/DIS Land opposite Shrivenham Hundred Business Park - This application concerned the location of fire hydrants.  There were no objections.  Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman.  All agreed.
· P13/V1256/DIS Discharge conditions for planning permission P12/V2021/FUL 41 High Street - WPC objects to this application and supports the view of the planning officer that insufficient information was provided in the application to discharge the conditions. Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman.  All agreed.  
· Update of VWHDC complaint to Chief Executive - Cllr Nodder reported that David Buckle is now dealing with the complaint regarding Knapp’s development planning enforcement as a Level 2 complaint.  Cllr Nodder proposed waiting for the outcome of this process before considering further action.  Seconded by Cllr Holman. All agreed.

	Clerk
Cllr Nodder

	Item 63
	Finance 

payments
	

	
	i. Elwyn Jones – litter collection for June - £195.60

ii. Clerk’s pay – £312.65 plus £18.00 home use allowance  = £330.65

iii. Clerk’s expenses – stamps - £13.20
iv. Bawden – grounds maintenance (11070) - £383.54
v. British Gas – pavilion electricity (DD) - £135.83
vi. BGG Garden and Tree Care – cemetery maintenance (June) - £84.00
vii. Mr Leon Pearce – Bus shelter cleaning - £35.00
These items were approved, proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman.  All agreed.
To agree under section 137
There were no requests this month.
To agree

viii. Humphreys Electrical – replacement light fitting for pavilion - £55.20
	

	
	This item was approved.  Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman.

	

	Item 64
	Consideration of the condition of the Backlands pond and potential improvements
	

	
	Cllr Nodder proposed setting up an environmental advisory sub-committee to encompass environmental issues in the village.  Seconded by Cllr Bell, All agreed.  Cllrs Holman, Bell, Bush and Nodder joined this sub-committee.
	

	
	
	

	Item 65
	Vote on the acceptance of land at Cowan’s Camp as documented in the S106 agreement
Cllr Holman proposed that WPC accepts the land detailed in the S106 agreement, she was seconded by Cllr Bell.  All Agreed.  Cllr Nodder will speak with Mark Doodes regarding the agreement wording and how the commuted sum can be spent.
	Cllr Nodder

	
	
	

	Item 66
	Casual vacancy
The Clerk has been notified by the district council that an election has not been called, therefore WPC can co-op a new Councillor to fill the vacancy.  The Clerk will check whether a second notice is required as suggested by Cllr Holman.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	Item 67
	Discussion of Highways issues and actions to be taken
Cllr Nodder suggested that Councillors think about the highways issues in the village over the summer break.  She suggested inviting a representative from OCC Highways to discuss these issues.  One example was the need for a vehicular length restriction on Chapel Hill.
	All


	
	
	

	Item 68
	Freedom of Information Act update
	

	
	Cllr Nodder noted that she had sent a proforma for the new policy to all Councillors.  It is based on the district policy.  The policy was accepted by the Council. Proposed by Cllr Bell, seconded by Cllr Holman.  All agreed.  Most of the information that can be requested under the FOI Act will be on the village website. It is currently being populated by Cllrs Nodder and Skeffington.
	Cllrs Nodder & Skeffington

	
	
	

	Item 69
	Discussion of WPC future meeting times and location
	

	
	The village Hall is now let on Thursday evenings to paying customers.  As WPC uses the facilities for free, it was necessary to agree on a new time or venue for WPC meetings.  Tuesday evenings at 7.30 pm, in the Village Hall was agreed by all present. Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman. 
	

	
	
	

	Item 70
	Agenda Diary 

· Bank reconciliation – The bank reconciliation to 30th June 2013 was presented and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman.
· Budget review – Cllr Nodder presented the review and noted that in the first quarter of the year, burials income had been double that expected for the year.  The budget was discussed and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr Nodder, seconded by Cllr Holman.
· ROSPA check – The annual safety check of the play equipment has been organised.  
· Review of the Effectiveness of the Internal Audit – This was previously done in September 2012.  As the internal audit has finished earlier than last year, the Clerk is now preparing this document.
· VAT return – The Clerk has prepared the VAT return and is arranging payment of VAT this quarter.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	Item 71
	Village website progress report
	

	
	Cllrs Skeffington and Nodder are populating the website.
	

	
	
	

	Item 72
	Flood Group – progress report

There were no matters to report.
	

	
	
	

	Item 73
	Pavilion – maintenance and inspections; other updates

The pavilion sub-committee has met and is having discussions with the Royals FC.  Cllr Bell noted that he had investigated the original business plan for the pavilion. He advised that Councillors involved in building and financing the pavilion expected that the parish would need to contribute financially to its upkeep.  Cllr Holman suggested updating the fire extinguishers.
	

	
	At 9.30 pm Cllr Holman proposed suspension of standing orders and was seconded by Cllr Nodder.

	

	Item 74
	To note correspondence 
	

	
	Cllr Nodder noted the byelaw letter from VWHDC relating to tattooing and skin piercing.  This will be put on the website.
	Cllrs Nodder & Skeffington

	
	
	

	Item 75
	To take any other business
	

	
	Cllr Nodder informed WPC that Derek Gale will consider joining the public art sub-committee.
Cllr Nodder is researching a replacement notice board for the post office.  She will speak to the post mistress and discuss quotes at the September meeting.

Cllr Nodder noted that OCC has recommended expansion of Watchfield Primary School and will be publishing a Statutory Notice. Any person can respond to this notice.  Cllr Bell suggested meeting with the school headmaster and chair of governors to discuss.  Cllr Nodder will contact them.

There was a general discussion about the WPC insurance policy.  The Clerk will send copies to Councillors.
	Cllr Nodder/ Clerk


	
	
	

	
	At 9.50 pm. Cllr Holman proposed reinstatement of standing orders and Cllr Nodder closed the meeting. 
	

	
	
	

	
	Dr C Matthews

Clerk
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